
Letter from the Friends of Menucha Foundation

WINTER 2025

Happy New Year and greetings to all of Menucha's supporters from the Friends of Menucha Foundation.
The new year always brings with it a reflection of the past and hopes and anticipation for the future. These
hopes are vital for us as individuals and in our communities. This new year also marks a new time for
Menucha as an organization, and we are writing to share an important announcement: the Friends of
Menucha Foundation has officially merged with the independent nonprofit Menucha Retreat and
Conference Center. 

The Friends of Menucha Foundation was established in 2004, and at that time, the primary objective was
to raise money to support Menucha's distinct mission and programs. In the early days, we held an
annual dinner with auctions to assist in raising money. Over time, the Foundation realized that Menucha's
supporters were there to do just that: support Menucha as a community vs. acquire auction items. Hence,
we shifted the focus to an annual dinner that promoted community–both at the dinner itself and for
Menucha's purpose of building and supporting community. One of the significant benefits of these early
efforts was the major projects that updated Wright Hall, including a new roof and substantial kitchen re-do,
as well as new windows, paint, and the extended exterior patio. The transformation was visible evidence
of the impact donor support could have on Menucha.

Menucha has grown and evolved over time, and it became clear that the organizational structure was also
ready to evolve and mature as well. The Friends of Menucha Foundation wholeheartedly supports this
evolution. The merger between FOMF and Menucha Retreat and Conference Center recognizes the
advancing of Menucha into its own independent organization with a board that serves in many roles,
including fundraising. The merger combines the separate efforts of the Foundation with those of the
Menucha board. The result will be reduced duplication of effort and more efficient use of precious
volunteer hours. In addition, our long-term planning always included the assumption of responsibility for
fundraising by the Menucha board. The merger makes that step official.

Menucha's mission and programs will remain unchanged. It will, however, make fundraising for those
programs and mission more efficient. Several current FOMF board members are already on the new board,
with the potential for others to join. This, too, has led to a smoother transition during the merger.
 

The merger was effective 12/31/24, so we begin the new year with hope and anticipation! As always, we
remain so grateful to the many supporters of Menucha, its mission, and its programs. Thanks to the hard
work and generosity of many, this sacred space will continue to be viable for generations to come.

With gratitude and all good hopes for the new year.
 

Sincerely,
The Friends of Menucha Foundation



Community
By Rev. Courtney McHill

"There is no power for change greater than a community 
discovering what it cares about." – Margaret J. Wheatley

We have begun 2025! Happy New Year!

As I write to you, I am celebrating six months at Menucha. It has 
been wonderful to experience each season for the first time in this 
place. From the changing of the leaves to the mighty wind, our little family is learning what it means to
be on-site and present with this community during each transition.

Menucha is in the midst of a new transition as we say farewell to our Foundation and absorb its good
work into the body of Menucha. The Foundation appeared when it was needed the most and fulfilled its
purpose for decades. Menucha benefited from the Foundation as the branch to raise funds, extend
gratitude, and walk alongside the good work that happens on the property. The people who have put in
hours to make the Foundation thrive are essential to who we are as an organization.

At the same time, Menucha is evolving and gaining its own two feet, putting down its own roots as one
entity. We are increasingly discovering who we are and what we care about the most. As I continue to
explore and learn, it is clear that Menucha is about creating community. I dream that we will be known
for enriching lives through community. As we look ahead, this work is essential to who we are and what
we must do in the world. I dream of people coming from all over because we are the place that creates
community. Our daily practices lend themselves to this: how we eat together, work together, rest
together, and treat one another. We can only do this work with the community that surrounds Menucha.
This community continues to grow. 

I am amazed and humbled by the community that supports Menucha. You all have been so wonderful in
lending your skills, time, money, and support. You book the retreats, spread the word, volunteer, and
gather. Recently, I signed letters to all who donated to the Foundation this year and was blown away by
the names I still do not know and recognize. There are many I have yet to meet, and I am so excited to
meet you. The fact that the names include many I do know and many I do not means the community is
extensive beyond what I can learn in six months! Amazing!

I look forward to seeing how you will continue to surround Menucha and become a larger part of what it
means to build and create an extensive community that can make all the difference in the world.



Facilities Update

We had a fantastic year in 2024. A few highlights:

1) Creevey focus:
New exterior paint to tie in with the rest of the property.
All new mattresses (with help from donations). 
We began the first steps of a special landscape project, which included planting boxes, pots, lights,
and new benches along the walkway from Ballard to Creevey (thanks to donors for these projects).

2) We renovated the McCall house to welcome our new director and her family. 

3) Our housekeeping department purchased new furnishings (with the help of donations) to make the
break space more relaxing for staff. We also bought new commercial washers and dryers to reduce the
cost of renting linens and provide higher-quality linens to guests. 

4) Sunrise Daisy path installations have begun assembly.

5) Boy Scouts made more wooden picnic tables for us (we now have 10 tables, which means we can seat
100 people).

We are excited to see where 2025 will take us.

FAQs for Friends of Menucha Merger
How should I make my future donations?
Please make check donations payable to Menucha. Online donations will use the same web portal.

What will happen to my recurring donation to the Friends of Menucha Foundation?
Recurring credit card donations will remain constant as the bank is switched to our system.
However, bank bill pay will need to be edited to Menucha instead of Friends of Menucha
Foundation.

Will my donations to Menucha still be tax-deductible?
Yes, all donations are still tax-deductible. The Menucha Retreat and Conference Center is a 501(c)
(3) charity. 

How will this merger impact the use of my donated funds?
Funds will continue to support Menucha’s mission, including retreat programs, facility
maintenance, and other initiatives. 

I accidentally donated to the Friends of Menucha Foundation; what do I do?
No problem! The foundation has merged with Menucha, so they are now one entity. We can
accept payments made directly to the Foundation through our Menucha bank accounts. 

Will we still have fundraising events?
Yes! Fundraising efforts will remain in-house at Menucha under the development department’s
direction in partnership with the executive director and the Menucha board. 

If I have a question regarding the Foundation, who do I call?
Call Debbie Vasen, Development and Communications Director, directly at 971-393-2734.



WE GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGE THOSE WHO HAVE 
GENEROUSLY SUPPORTED MENUCHA

January 1 - December 31, 2024

Aesha Lorenz Al-Saeed 
Greg and Susan Aldrich 
Tom Atiyeh 
Dave Baca 
Trudy Banks 
Gretchen Barron 
Karen Bassett 
Jon and Sally Bates 
Annie Battee 
Brynn Beals 
Linda Bell 
William Fontaine and Ellen Bell 
Steve and Jane Benight 
Carin Bildt 
Cam and Midge Birnie 
Karen Black 
Robert Blum and Carol Black
Sheryl and Gordon Bogen 
Douglas Bomarito 
Jim and Nancy Boyle 
Dennis and Jeanne Bradley 
Marianne Brogan and Ann Smith
Sarah Broughton 
Hal Broughton 
Harold Broughton 
Jann Brown 
Priscilla Carlson and Karen Wells
Vincent and Paula Carpenter 
Cascade Glacier 
Debra and Steve Chase 
Connie Cheifetz 
Kyle Chipman 
Judy Chown 
Barbara Clark 
Ann and Andrew Clark 
Arlene Clemens 
Barbara Cloninger 
Cloie Cohen and Joe Simmons
Courtney Coleman 
Evan and Suzie Cooper 
Creative Arts Community  
John Crowell, Jr.

Paul and Melissa Dailey 
Lauren and Will Deming 
Anita Director 
Christy DuCharme 
Brenna  Dykman 
Ebay Inc  
Paul Ecker and Beth Essex
Vena Edwards 
Lorraine Espinoza-Lowe 
John and Joyce Evans 
Norma Fales 
Darlene Fay 
James and Faye Fellers 
Sarah Ferguson 
Thomas and Cindy Fessler 
David and Cindy Finch 
Jerry and Sally Fish 
Gerry Foote and Greg Fritts
Steve Foote 
Derek Foote and David Radford
Rodrick Foran 
Marie and Kent Forrester 
Adam Ghozeil 
Carol Gies 
Mark Gliebe 
Sandi Jo Goddard 
Goldman, Sachs & Co  
Jesse Goodfellow 
Linda Grabe 
Chris and Susan Grewe 
Sara Grigsby and Jerry Mishler
Laura Hall
David and Carolyn Hampton 
Margaret Hancock 
Ulrich Hardt
Matt and Joan Haslett 
David Hawkins 
Sandra and Chuck Haynie
Susan Hedlund and John Walling
Heritage Bank  
Karen Hernandez
Kathryn Hill

Maurine Hoder 
Mark Hoffmann 
Janet Homrighausen 
Sara Hortenstine 
Susan Howell 
Randy and Jeane Iles 
Linda James 
Ben Jennings 
Ronald and Marilyn Jennings 
John and Emily Jo Jensen 
Bonnie Jepsen 
Bob and Michelle Johnson 
Murlan Kaufman and Ginny
Bistodeau
Ted and Debbie Kaye 
Clancy and Tracy Reilly Kelly 
Katherine Keniston 
Anne Kennedy 
Gordon Kennedy & Liisa Mannery
Carol Kirkbride 
Kristan Knapp 
Pamela Kotila 
Kroger  
Barbara Kuehner 
Bill & Mary Ellen Laird 
Paul Lambertsen 
Terry and Thad Langford 
David and Janet Leatherwood 
Rick Lee 
Bill and Therese Leineweber 
John Leuthauser 
Ann Leuthauser 
Eric Lichtenthaler & Dixie Stevens
Parker Lindner & Ann Zavitkovsky
Buck and Jenny Lindsey 
George and Pamela Liney
Jesse Lipson 
Margaret Fonda Lucas 
Whitney Lundy 
Ted and Nancy Magnuson 
Dick Malin  
Suzanne Malter



WE GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGE THOSE WHO HAVE 
GENEROUSLY SUPPORTED MENUCHA

January 1 - December 31, 2024

Jill Matta 
K. Ann McCartney 
Katie McEntee 
Courtney McHill and Ana Krivokapic
Andrew and Madeleine McHill 
Grant McHill and Shaheen Munir
Paula McNamee 
Jon McNeill 
Jean Meihoff 
Erich & Laura Merrill 
MJ Murdock Charitable Trust  
Tom and Sue Moore 
Mary Mullen 
Joe and Diana Nadal Jr. 
Lori and Aaron Nance 
Emmanuel Nduka 
Neva's Legacy Fund  
Julia Nielsen 
Peter and Martha Norman 
Jennifer O'Donnell 
Oregon Community Foundation  
John Ostrander 
Joan Palmer 
Jessica Parks and Kate Skuzeski
Spencer Parks & Sarah Van Haeften
Ali Peret 
Michael Perkins 
Louise and Steve Perram 
Charles and Ruth Poindexter 
Wes Post 
Gordon and Mary Priedeman 
Estate of Don and Rosemary Pullin 
Bruce Purdy 
Annalee Purdy 
Lee Ragen 
Cirila Ramirez and Scot Lang
Marcia Randall 
Chris Rasmussen 
Rick Ray and Anne Philipsborn
Joey and Chris Razzano 
Capi Reed 
Rhonda and Dana Reedy

Mark and Kim Reller 
Bill and Deborah Resley 
Mr. and Mrs. Riegel 
Abigail Romick 
Garry & Lynn Rossing 
Dan and Myra Rounsavell 
John Rowland 
Ross Runkel 
Savage Memorial Presbyterian 
Karen Schaaf 
Susan and John Schenk 
Tom and Cesie Scheuermann 
Tim and Bonnie Schnell 
Connie Schwendemann and
Richard Peterson
Bruce Seiler 
Tim Sercombe & Jane Van Boskirk
Ralph Severson 
Brandt Severson 
Tom and Debra Sexton 
Michelle Shaw 
Chuck Shaw 
Willard and Laurna Shively 
Lori & Jeffrey Sievert 
Sally Smith 
Steve and Lisa Snodderly 
Kristin Solomon 
Cheri Spanier 
Molly Spencer 
Sara Spiers 
Gayle Starker 
Dorothy Steele 
Paul Sunderland 
Valorie Correa
Sunrise Daisy Retreat 
Deb Tenenholz 
Judy Teufel 
Umpqua Bank  
Paul Van der Salm 
Brad van Woert
Stan and Kathy Vejtasa 
Jim and Ann Walsh

Sarah Waud-Elrod 
Marilyn Weber 
MaryKay and Jeff West 
Michael Wetter & Jennifer Pratt
Kelly White 
Joe and Phyllis Whittington 
Mary Lou Williams 
Rich Williams and Julie Hand
Juliet Williams 
Kathy Withycombe 
Sarah Wolf Newlands 
David Wortman 
Emmie Wurm 
Monica  Yoshinaga 
Steve and Katy Zahler 
Sharon Ziel 
Darlene Zimbardi & Allen Maertz

In Memory Of
Linda Foote
Neil Hoffmann
Betty and Evan Kennedy
John Allen Kinyon
Dick and Joyce Malin
Carolyn McCall
Mark and Carrie McKee
Marlis Miller
Brenda and John Morris
Bill Murray
Jeanne Nadal
Rosemary Pullin
Bruce and Barbara Purdy
Marge Schwendemann

In Honor Of
Cam Birnie's Birthday
Creative Arts Community
Kitchen Staff
Ann and John Leuthauser
Skylar Miller
Rev Spencer Parks
Judy Teufel
The Amazing Menucha Staff



The Cooktop: A recipe from the Menucha kitchen
By Sergio Calvillo-Ruelas, Food Services Manager

Chicken Dumpling Casserole

3/4 cup of celery  
3/4 cup of carrots  
3/4 cup of onions 
2 1/2 tsp of minced garlic  
6 tbsp of butter  
3/4 cup of flour  
2 1/2 tsp of sugar  
1/2 tbsp of salt  
1 1/2 tbsp of dried basil  
1 tsp of pepper  
4 1/2 cups of chicken broth  
1/2 cups of frozen peas  
3 1/4 cups of diced/shredded chicken  
8 frozen biscuits   

Saute celery, onion, and carrot first for a couple of minutes
with butter, then add garlic (garlic is sensitive and will burn
quickly). Once tender, add flour and cook for 2 minutes on
medium heat to create a roux (be patient). Once the roux
is a dirty blonde color, add the chicken broth, sugar, salt,
and basil. Bring to a boil and let simmer for 5 minutes. Stir
in chicken and peas. In a 9x13 casserole pan coated with
oil/butter, place biscuits and ladle in the mixture. Bake in a
350-degree oven for 20-30 minutes or until biscuits are
cooked. Serves 8. 

MENUCHA EVENTS FOR 2025

Camp and Conference Sunday at First Presbyterian Church: Sunday, February 9: 10:30 am
Come to the morning service to hear the importance of camps and retreats to the church community and
show your support for Menucha. Rev. Courtney McHill will be preaching!

Easter Sunrise Service: Sunday, April 20 at 6:30 am
Our service is open to everyone! Join us at Menucha to experience the magic firsthand. 

Spring Flower Walk: Saturday, May 17 from 1 pm until 3 pm
Join us for a beautiful walk through the spring flowers around the Menucha property.

Open House: Sunday, June 29 at 11 am until 3 pm
The entire Menucha property will be open to the public for our annual open house.

Fall Fundraising Dinner: Sunday, September 7 at 4 pm 
Please help us keep the foundation strong and support the future of Menucha’s mission. 

Fall Tree Walk: Saturday, October 18 from 1 pm until 3 pm
Gather at Menucha for an opportunity to wander through the fall trees.



In September of 2024, we offered our first grief retreat, and the weekend was very valuable and
helpful. Facilitators Monique Julewynn and Donna Schuurman brought their years of experience,
offering a kind, caring, and supportive retreat that allowed participants to process their grief. “Life
changing” was how one person described their experience. 

We will again offer this retreat on May 16-18, 2025. If you, or someone you know, has lost a loved
one, this weekend may help navigate their grief. The retreat is limited to 12 participants. You can
visit our website for more details and registration. 

Missing you: A Loss & Grief Retreat for Body, Mind, & Spirit 

MENUCHA PROGRAMS 
As one year ends and another begins, it is good to do a little looking back before looking
forward. In 2024, we saw many beautiful moments in Menucha programs: colors were
combined in paints, fabrics, and papers; strings were strummed (at least 724 of them); concerts
were enjoyed; cups of coffee and tea and water were shared; quilts were pieced; cards made,
songs written and performed; friends were remembered in music; grief was shared; friendships
were begun, continued, and strengthened by time spent in one another’s presence. In this
amazing place, the people who lead our programs made opportunities to nurture the shared
human need for community.  

As 2025 begins, we are looking forward to music-making and art-making and, most
importantly, to being a place where people experience the goodness of community. Will you
come join us for a program this year? Visit our website for details and registration. 

Singing and playing in
celebration of the life of
Debbie McMeel, a longtime
friend of the Columbia Gorge
Early Music Retreat. 

Ukuleles bring people together! 

Family and Framily come
together to enjoy programs
at Menucha. 
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Make a Meaningful New Year Resolution
New Year’s resolutions are about creating positive change, and giving to Menucha is a way to
bring that change to life. Your support fuels programs and experiences that foster growth,
healing, and community. Start your year by planting seeds of hope that will grow throughout
2025. 

Make a donation today! Use
the QR code to contribute
online or mail us a check
made out to Menucha at PO
Box 8, Corbett, OR 97019

Stay Connected!

Facebook: Menucha.Retreat.Center
Instagram: menucharetreat
LinkedIn: menucha-retreat-and-conference-
center

Email list: Sign up at Menucha.org

Contact us to update your information or sign
up for our mailing list at:

Phone: 503-695-2243
Email: office@menucha.org
Mail: PO Box 8, Corbett, OR, 97019


